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January 23, 2020 

 

Dear Allamuchy Parents and Guardians, 

 

My hope is that this letter finds you and your family well! I am writing to you today to share the plan 

that we have moving forward to fill the Middle School Math position. We have been working 

diligently toward hiring for the open position. We have made a recommendation to the Board and 

expect the approval of the new hires at our next Board Meeting to be held Monday, January 27, 2020. 

In making the recommendation to fill that position, it will required adjustments to the teaching staff 

throughout the District. 

 

The Allamuchy Township School District prides itself on securing teaching professionals that not 

only have the ability to deliver the instruction of a particular content area, but also have the attributes 

that match the mission and philosophy of the Allamuchy Township School District. Please 

understand that with any new hire, there is a process that needs to be followed to secure and 

subsequently start in our district. With that said, the plan moving forward through the end of the year 

will be as follows; 

 

 Ms. Emily Delaney is currently serving the district as one of our 5th grade teachers and has a 

middle school math endorsement. She is an amazing teacher and has a passion for math. She 

will be taking over Mrs. Constantino's schedule.  

 Mrs. Leslie Potente is currently serving the district as our Basic Skills Instructor part time. 

She is doing awesome things with our students. She will move to a full time position and be 

taking over Ms. Delaney's homeroom and 5th grade ELA classes. 

 Mr. Poff is currently serving the district in a part time teaching position and a part time 

paraprofessional position. He understands our district and our students well and will be taking 

over Ms. Delaney's 7th grade math class. 

 

The shifts we are making will allow each of the positions to be filled, with a candidate that is 

currently an employee of the district. This will allow for an extremely easy transition for our students, 

as they know and have worked with these staff members. In addition, Mrs. Constantino will be with 

us until mid- February to assist in the transition as well. Mrs. Constantino, Ms. Delaney, Mrs. 

Potente, and Mr. Poff are willing to work collaboratively to ensure a smooth transition for our 

students. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter and should you have any questions please do not hesitate 

to contact my office.  Our hope is you and your family enjoy the rest of winter and have a great 2020. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Joseph E. Flynn 

Superintendent 


